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Additional Clarity and Direction to Address Challenges Involving
Transient/Short-Term Residential Occupancy Use

As discussed during last week’s City Commission meeting, the City is amending
the transient residential uses ordinance to address short-term vacation rentals.

As noted in the attached electronic mail message from Director of Neighborhood
and Community Services Sammie Walthour, guidance to this effect involves a
better ability to enforce the adverse impacts that transient residentials can have
on neighborhoods throughout our community, including excessive parking and
“special events”. This includes multiple turnovers of tenants/guests, in violation
of the City’s current ordinance.

With the ordinance revisions anticipated to be offered publicly during the coming
weeks, staff is also preparing to administer a selection process to secure a
vendor to help the City track and monitor vacation rentals. Additionally, once
the revised ordinance has been approved, a communitywide educational
outreach effort will be implemented, proactively addressing questions and
concerns.

Town of Gulfstream Water Service Interlocal Agreement Renewal

The 25-year water service interlocal agreement with the Town of Gulfstream is
scheduled to expire June 17, 2023. The Office of the City Manager hosted a
meeting with Gulfstream’s leadership earlier this week to discuss considerations
for a renewal. Guidance to this effect includes a timeframe for a new pact to
continue to provide up to 800,000 gallons per day of potable water to Gulfstream,
including operations of applicable connection points for respective delivery.

Leadership from both municipalities agreed to finalize a new agreement for
review and consideration. Direction to this effect includes a rate structure in line
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with the recently adopted water rate ordinance in Delray Beach.
Recommendations are anticipated during the next few months.

Benchmark Review and Resulting Considerations Regarding a
Juneteenth Holiday Recognition

In response to recent inquiries relative to the Juneteenth federal holiday, and
considerations for the City of Delray Beach to formally recognize accordingly,
the Department of Human Resources was asked to perform a benchmark survey
of other municipalities throughout Palm Beach County and other jurisdictions in
Florida to ascertain direction offered to date.

As referenced in the attached spreadsheet summary, of the 13 Palm Beach
County municipalities that responded to our inquiry, 10 have adopted
Juneteenth as an official holiday. Nine of which did not reduce any of the other
observed holidays to accommodate the Juneteenth recognition. One agency
eliminated a personal holiday benefit to support Juneteenth as outlined.

As both the City of Delray Beach and three other municipalities in Palm Beach
County have yet to recognize Juneteenth as an official holiday (two of the three,
the City of Boynton Beach and the City of Palm Beach Gardens are currently
considering adding Juneteenth as a paid holiday), an opportunity for City
Commission review and consideration will be offered during the September 6%
regular meeting.

Special Event Fencing

As parameters to support special events vary depending on the specific logistics
of each activity, please be advised that direction is being offered to collaborate
with leadership of the Downtown Development Authority to consider event
fencing requirements. As resulting staff meetings and other tasks may support
recommendations to revise existing policies and practices, resulting direction
will be shared with the City Commission.
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Calendar of Meetings, Activities and Functions

| wish to offer appreciation to the organizers of yesterday’s Delray Chamber
Education Fund Annual Breakfast, specifically, the kind words,
acknowledgments, and recognition of Janet Meeks, and her contributions
serving the City of Delray Beach. | especially appreciated such regarding efforts
to achieve the City’s third All-America City Award, as well as ancillary
compliments offered by educational leadership in attendance.

Enclosures:

Electronic Mail Message from Sammie Walthour — Update on Efforts to Address Transient Residential Uses
Matrix Chart Summary — Benchmark Considerations Regarding Juneteenth Holiday

Calendar for Business Week of August 22, 2022
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